
David S. Wall 

P.O. Box 756  Newberg, Oregon  97132; [408-287-6838] 

 
 

March 30, 2021  

To: House Committee Housing; others 

Re:  I OPPOSE [HB 3230]...Taxpayer's may not want to pay taxes to the State of Oregon any more. 

[HB 3230] exert states, "SECTION 1. (1) The universal representation program is established in the Oregon 
Department of Administrative Services. The department shall contract with a nonprofit organization registered in this 
state for at least the preceding six months that addresses and executes worker relief as the organization’s primary 
purpose to serve as the fiscal agent to award grants to organizations to provide services related to immigration 
matters, including but not limited to: (a) Legal services; (b) Community-embedded navigators to guide persons who are 
at risk of deportation into accessing universal representation; (c) Assistance with case costs for immigration legal 
services in affirmative applications and removal defense, including bond proceedings and merit proceedings for 
detained persons; (d) Development of capacity and training to support immigration legal service providers and 
community navigation;..." 

[HB 3230] exert states, "SECTION 3. In addition to and not in lieu of any other appropriation, there is appropriated to 
the Oregon Department of Administrative Services, for the biennium beginning July 1, 2021, out of the General Fund, 
the amount of $10,000,000, for purposes of implementing section 1 of this 2021 Act. SECTION 4. This 2021 Act being 
necessary for the immediate preservation of the public peace, health and safety, an emergency is declared to exist, and 
this 2021 Act takes effect on its passage." 

[$10,000,000] of taxpayer's money to set-up a "law firm" to aid and abet illegal immigration by providing "free 

legal services." This is yet another abomination emanating from the rat-infested Politburo in Salem. 

And, if the aforementioned isn't bad enough, the worthless, stinking apparatchiks are declaring [HB 3230] an 

"emergency." 

[HB 3230] is not an "emergency." 

In fact, [HB 3230] isn't needed at all. 

"Brain-dead Biden" has put a halt to all Deportations and has opened our southern borders to anyone who 

wants to enter our country illegally. 

***How many citizens of the United States of America who are; Homeless along with veterans of our valiant 

armed forces,  are compelled to slowly rot in our streets; while the seditious traitors in Salem act to appropriate 

[$10,000,000] taxpayer dollars to aid and abet illegal aliens to reside in our nation?  

I have an idea. 

Will you set-up a mechanism where taxpayers can abjectly refuse to pay taxes, if taxpayer money is to be used 

to enable and facilitate illegal aliens and or any and all discriminatory uses concerning "free housing" and 

other discriminatory "giveaways" such as "homeownership for a selected peoples as stated in [HB 5110]?  

That is, before the taxpayer's create the "mechanism" themselves with their "votes." 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ David S. Wall 
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